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DOMESTIC VIOLENCE 

Statement 

HON PIERRE YANG (South Metropolitan) [5.48 pm]: I rise to advise the house that on Sunday, 13 August, 
I attended a fundraising event for domestic violence victims. The Deputy Premier, Hon Roger Cook, MLA, 
member for Kwinana, and Dr Tony Buti, MLA, member for Armadale, participated in the ride against domestic 
violence in May this year. It was a fundraising activity and took place between Busselton and Victoria Park over 
28 and 29 May. 

The ride was instigated by former member for Darling Range Hon Tony Simpson and Dr Tony Buti. I understand 
that tens of thousands of dollars were raised by the gentlemen and the following five services received $5 000 each, 
Starick Services, South West Refuge Inc, Tuart House, Pat Thomas House Inc and Zonta House Refuge 
Association Inc. They do a fantastic job in the community looking after the victims of domestic violence.  

Domestic violence can affect anyone in our community. It is totally shocking that on average two women are killed 
by an intimate partner every week in Australia. In Western Australia 156 women were killed in domestic violence 
over the past decade. The number of reportable domestic assaults rose by 77 per cent between 2009 and 2014. 
Although there has been education, widespread publicity in the community against domestic violence and people 
are more willing to report domestic violence, that does not negate the fact that a lot of people are suffering from 
domestic violence.  
I add also that the multicultural community is not exempt from this problem. It is a widespread issue that can affect 
anyone in our community, as I mentioned earlier. In fact, when a person from a multicultural background is 
subjected to domestic violence, it comes with added difficulties, such as the language barrier or unfamiliarity with 
the available services and the legal system. Having been in the legal profession for the past 10 years, I primarily 
dealt with family law issues. As I mentioned in my inaugural speech, we need to do more for victims of domestic 
violence. 

I have three minutes left to speak but I shall not use them so that we can all move on. However, I want to report 
on my attendance at this event and to commend Deputy Premier, Roger Cook, Dr Tony Buti and former minister 
Tony Simpson for their work and effort on this important issue. 

House adjourned at 5.52 pm 
__________ 
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